
Regular Board Meeting 
July 12, 2021
President Kessel called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Present:  Steve Roseth, Erika Kessel, Bob Hulett, Joe Kniseley, Julie White, Cathy Rose, Sheryl Narva, Brandon Risch, Attorney Radcliffe, Sgt. Mazur & Wendy Bue
Visitors:  Erica Kraemer, Paul Wisniewski, Brian Beaman, Mindy Hess & Marilyn Curran
Minutes:  C. Rose made a motion to approve the minutes as received, 2nd J. Kniseley, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Attorney Radcliffe:  Mark asked the trustees if they all had the Handbook for Municipal Officials for reference. Ethics is a moral standard and state ethics code prohibits: Anything of value, immediate benefits to family, financial gain or private benefit for any public official in an elected position. Attorney Radcliffe stated use the smell test; if it does seem right, it probably isn’t. The board needs to refrain from gossip and discussing village business in the general public; our attorney advocates being a listener.  All village business should be conducted in the open and at the regular monthly meetings; all action taken is by those members not done singularly at any given time.  Any member should abstain from vote on any subject that would benefit themselves or a family member. The members of the board need to stay fair and consistent to all its citizens. Remember 4 board members is a quorum so be mindful in our small community at gatherings about any discussion that could be village related and who might overhear that conversation. Board members need to ethically exercise good discretion and no one member may offer or accept any thing with out majority vote of the whole board with an agenda item.
CUP-Attorney Radcliffe has received the application from John Kauss which was given to the clerk today. The application states Mr. Kauss wants to proceed with his motel operating with nightly & weekly rates. A public hearing will need to held for public comment; Radcliffe suggests doing this 15 minutes before our next regular monthly meeting in August as to properly post, notify & advertise for the hearing.  B. Hulett asked if the CUP could be renewed annually.  Radcliffe stated no and asked why? B. Hulett stated so it doesn’t end up being a boarding house again.  Radcliffe stated the board approves CUP for night & weekly rates; laws changed so you have to give the CUP but if he violates then the board can take action against.
Fire Dept-He sent a letter to all the townships in our fire district to have an agenda item placed for action at their next regularly scheduled meeting to allow updating our intergovernmental agreement between the four (4) municipalities and form a WI Chapter 181 Non-Stock, Non-Profit Corporation for the Fire & EMS Services.  Town of Curran will have to place this on their agenda in August.
Officers Report:  Sgt. Mazur
The patrol log & monthly report were emailed to the clerk and will be filed with the minutes and each board member has received a copy for review.  Some of the theft issues have seem to calm down for now but Chris is still investigating cases and doing ordinance related matters.  B. Hulett stated he heard some concerns about the condition of some residents’ yards.  The clerk stated that resident’s say their stuff isn’t junk-it has value.  Who decides what is junk or an eyesore? It is also not for the officer to decide that either which Sgt. Mazur stated for the board. This issue will need to be better addressed by the board.  Any other questions or concerns please email Sgt. Mazur. The trustees thanked him for his report.
Maintenance Report (Brandon Risch)
· Have about 40 meters installed. Needed to order dual ports for inside/outside meters, told a wait of up to 25 weeks so thought had time to notify board due to needing 6 @ $175.00 a piece but they arrived two days later so that is in bills to pay.
· Scrapped the brass from old meters; deposited $709 back to water account from salvage.

· Sign at the Community Park needs to be updated and also need to get logo from Greenleaf to do the sign at the industrial park. Nancy Waller did our other signs so does the board want them all to look the same. C. Rose motion a to approve Nancy Waller doing our Park signs, 2nd S. Roseth, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
· Highway signs are peeling and faded. Speltz did that sign for us. Brandon will get a quote.

· Bids for mowing next board.  Provision is spraying for weeds. 

· Will be taking vacation August 12, 13 & 16; have Paul or Brian cover those dates.

· Asked at last board meeting for recommendation for security quotes; Per Mar with option 2 (see quote) which is they own and upkeep; we pay a monthly fee. B. Hulett stated we have been working with them since 2000 when village purchased building and they tied in security for water a few years later. Brandon recommended starting with one building at a time. No action was taken.
· Discussed the Tenneson variance with board members.

Library: (Mindy Hess)
· Jenessa Sedelbauer won the prize give away.

· Hot Spot & laptop are available for checkout from library so spread the word.

· Children’s Storytime started in June; had about 10 adults and 28 kids attend.
· Planning a community picnic for Thursday, August 12 @ 5 p.m. thinking of serving hot dogs, chips, popcorn, etc and movie (TBA) at 7 p.m. Please spread the word about that.

Ordinance:  The clerk discussed with the board her conversation with Attorney Radcliffe about our Code of Ordinances.  He stated it would probably just be best to have him review our book and he will update ordinances as needed instead of wasting money on ordinances that really don’t to be updated or don’t meet the village’s needs.  S. Narva made a motion to allow our attorney to review and update the Village of Taylor Code of Ordinances as needed, 2nd C. Rose, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Personnel:  E. Kessel stated she sent a group text to all board members about the current handbook and the lack of descriptive text there in for defining paid holidays and the fact that July 4th fell on a Sunday it was not a paid holiday and the employees could use there PLT for Monday if they wanted off.  E. Kessel wants the trustees to finish the sentence for the current handbook so there is no need in the future to have this discussion & employees know exactly when they have paid holidays.  After discussion from the trustees, they are changing Section 4:01 of the current handbook from “A holiday is paid whenever it falls” to “A holiday is paid whenever it falls on a Saturday it will be the proceeding Friday & when it falls on a Sunday it will be observed on the following Monday.”  J. Kniseley made the motion to have the above stated exact quote placed in the current handbook under 4:01 Holidays, 2nd B. Hulett, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Park & Rec:  Lauren Kidd has accepted to direct the fall program for flag football & basketball; need to approve the extra pay ($2000), Blair has already approved their half for the fall program.   J. White made the motion to pay the extra $2000, 2nd B. Hulett, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Clerk would like permission to pay the park & rec portion of the Business Card; this was the initial order placed by Lauren & S. Roseth for summer ball. Park & Rec owes $ 1099.86.  B. Hulett made a motion for park & rec to pay said amount to Business Card, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes, motion carried. 
Clerk’s Report: (Wendy Bue)
· Deputy Clerk will be on vacation the week of August 2nd.

· Discussion of ARPA funds and gave handouts of where funds can be spent to the trustees. This will be placed under unfinished business next month.

Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  S. Narva made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, 2nd S. Roseth, 6 yes votes, motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 15,582.50; Water $ 5,078.79 & Sewer $ 8,332.56.  C. Rose made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd J. Kniseley, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Unfinished Business:
1. Handbook:  E. Kessel stated she is looking to get the trustees input & updates for the new handbook; if they would like to send them to her and she will make a summary for later discussion. Thought this could maybe done in a closed session and/or special meeting but was advised by counsel that doesn’t meet the criteria.  B. Hulett and J. White need copies of the old handbook; clerk will send via email tomorrow.
2. E. Kessel asked if all licenses & operator’s have been paid for; clerk stated yes.
New Business:
Operator’s License:  
Received an operator application from Jaime Rutherford. She has completed her WI Beverage Server course and the background check is completed.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the operator’s license, 2nd C. Rose, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 
Noted the three (3) approved temporary dumpster permits for Sandra Waldera, Ashley Palmer & Justin Dolesy.
Building Permit:  
Received one application for a building permit: 1-Jon & Nicole Crocker at 971 Elm Lane to build a pole shed. S. Roseth made a motion to approve the building permit contingent on following all ordinances & setbacks, 2nd C Rose, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
B. Hulett made a motion to adjourn, 2nd S. Roseth, 6 yes votes, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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